Plan Commission Minutes
March 9, 2015

Present:  Chairman Ben Harbach, Commissioners Shirley Mandernack, Gordon Lake, Tom Nelson and Jim Armes arriving a few minutes late.   Excused were Commissioners John Donaubauer. John Lichter and Robert Nuzzo.   Also, present:  Supervisor:  Judy Schantek, and Town Administrator:  William Morris, and, Administrative Assistant: Ann Brumback.

1. Call to order:   Chairman Harbach called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. 

2. Pledge of Allegiance:  Chairman Harbach led the Pledge of Allegiance:

3. Approval of minutes of previous meeting of January 12, 2015:  Commissioner Mandernack      made the motion to approve, and seconded by Commissioner Nelson.  Motion passed 4-0.

4. Comments on Kenosha County Land Use Minutes:  Commissioners received copies of minutes in advance, and Commissioner Lake stated he appreciated receiving the copy of the minutes.

5. Correspondence:  None

6. Citizen Comments:  None 

7. Public hearing & action on request by Kenosha Country Club, PO Box 249, Kenosha, WI 53141-0249 (Owner), Neil Guttormsen, Guttormsen & Hartley, LLP, 600 52nd St., #200, Kenosha, WI 53140 (Agent), for a Conditional Use Permit for a golf course in the PR-1 Park-Recreational Dist. on Tax Parcel #81-4-223-063-0200 located in the W ½ of Section 6, T2N, R23E, Town of Somers. For informational purposes only, this property is located at 500 13TH Ave.  

Chairman Harbach, read the notice for the Public hearing and action for the Kenosha Country Club, and asked if the petitioner was present.   Neil Guttormsen replied that he would be acting as agent for Kenosha Country Club, and introduced everyone working on the project.  Mr. Guttormsen stated that the current building was built in the 60’s and is very outdated.  The current building will be demolished and a new building with fitness center included would be started after the season which ends around Labor Day.

Chairman Harbach asked for Staff Recommendations.  Mr. Morris replied that staff recommends approval with the conditions recommended by Kenosha County and also stated that in the 23 years that he has been with the Town we have never had a complaint regarding the Country Club or any of the activities that have been held there.

Discussion followed with the Commissioners and with Werner Brisske, Architect with Partners in Design describing the project in detail.

Chairman Harbach then opened the Public Hearing asking if anyone wished to speak.  Robert Johnson of 523 13th Avenue spoke in favor of the project stating that any concerns as a neighbor to the Country Club have always been taken care of.
Chairman Harbach closed the Public Hearing and called for a motion.

Commissioner Nelson made the motion to approve with the conditions recommended by Kenosha County, Commissioner Armes seconded the motion.  Motion carried 5 – 0.

8. Adjourn Commissioner Lake made the motion to adjourn, Commissioner Mandernack seconded the motion.  Motion passed 5 – 0.  The meeting was adjourned at approximately 6:47 pm. 
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These minutes are not official until approved by the Plan Commission.
Submitted by Ann Brumback, Administrative Assistant  


